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ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

DOCKET No. 50-289

THREE MILE ISLAND NUCLEAR STATION UNIT 1

Notice of Availability of Environmental Report and Request for Comments

from State and Local Agencies

Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 and the

Atomic Energy Commission's regulations in Appendix D to 10 CFR Part 50,

notice is hereby given that the Metropolitan Edison Company has submitted

by letter (with enclosure) dated October 1,1970, an Environmental Report

and an erratum dated October 7, 1970. Copies of the report and the erratum

are being placed in the Commission's Public Document Room, 1717 H Street, NW,

Washington, D.C., and in the Office of the Chairman of the Board of Super-

visors of Londonderry Township, R. D. #1, Middletown, Pennsylvania and

in the Office of the Chairman, Board of County Commissioners of Dauphin

County, Pennsylvania. This proceeding involves the application by

Metropolitan Edison Company for a facility operating license for it;

Three Mile Island Nuclear Station Unit i nuclear power reactor located

on its site on Three Mile Island in the Susquehanna River, Dauphin

aunty, Pennsylvania. A notice of application for construction permit

and facility license for the Three Mile Island Nuclear Plant Unit 1

was published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on May 26,1967 (32 F.R. 7718) and

for Unit 2 was published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on April 12, 1969

(34 F.R. 6451). 1490 178
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The Commission hereby requests, within 60 days of publication of this

notice in the FEDERAL REGISTER, from State and local agencies of any

affected State (with respect to mattere within their jurisdiction) which

are authorized to develop and enforce environmental standards, comments on

the environmental impact of the proposed construction and operation of the

Three Mile Island Nuclear Plant Unit 1 and on the Environmental Report and

erratum. If any such State or local agency f ails to provide the Commission

with comments within 60 days of publication of this notice in the FEDERAL

REGISTER, it will be presumed that the agency has no comments to make.

Copies of Metropolitan Edison Company's submittals dated October 1,

and October 7,1970, and the comments thereon of Federal agencies (whose

comments have been separately requested by the Commission) will be supplied

to affected State and local agencies upon request addressed to the

Director, Division of Reactor Licensing, U.S. Atomic Energy Commission,

Washington, D. C. 20545.

JA
Dated at Bethesda, Maryland this OT' day of October 1970.

FOR THE ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

Origim! Signed by

Peter A. Mcfris'

Peter A. Morris, Director
Division of Reactor Licensing
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